
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Date: January 28, 2019 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, Cindy Love, 

Roy Narish and Pat McDougal. 

Absent: Alternate Cheryl Yerdon. 

Others Present: John Wood Jr., Stanley Miller, and Brittany Washburn 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm by Norma Newman with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Cindy Love, and seconded by Wayne Miller, to approve the November 

26, 2018 minutes. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Love, Narish and McDougal 

  0 No  

    Motion carried. 

Stanley Miller owns 3 parcels on Miller Road that has multiple structures that he only uses for 

storage. He would like his EDU lowered. The only way this could be possible is by merging his 

two parcels that touch or remove all kitchen and bathroom fixtures that use water.  

 

Norma Newman updated the committee about the most recent Barton & Loguidice water update.  

 

The Water Advisory Committee recommends that the Town Board look into the properties of 

Gerald Bednarski as he has two properties in two different school districts. A motion was made 

by Wayne Miller and seconded by Pat McDougal. 

  5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Love, Narish, and McDougal 

  0 No  

    Motion carried. 

Lee Gokey of Chipman Lane requested that the committee look at his parcel again regarding his 

1.50 EDU. Mr. Gokey claims that this is no water to his garage/boat house. Chairman Newman 

will be visiting the property this weekend.  

 

Stanley Miller had questions regarding curb stop placement and Agricultural 

districts/exemptions. 

 

Chairman Newman requested each Water Advisory Committee member contact the Town’s 

bookkeeper and let her know if they want to be paid their monthly salary or not. There has been 

some confusion regarding this.   

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, February 25, 2019 at 6pm.    

 

On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Pat McDougal, and carried unanimously, the meeting 

was adjourned at 6:51 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 


